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Welcome to the new Bear Class ESL Grade 3 and 4 monthly newsletter for December. 
 
This month we continue our journey to become the best English students we can be. We had a 
great first month with the students showing great application and understanding of the 
material we looked at. We have a good group of students who mostly like to contribute and 
join in during class. We have a few quiet students who do not really speak a lot so I focus on 
encouraging them to speak loudly and clearly and generally join in more.   
 
Core Material - Reading 
 
We read the reading book everyday. I am very strict when it comes to reading time. Everyone 
sits down and we read together following the words with our fingers. 
 
Often the kids will have questions about the story and about words they don't understand. I 
positively encourage questions about the reading material to make sure they understand. 
 
Alongside the reading material, the students have a word list each week. The words from the 
list are selected from the reading material. When the students are first introduced to the new 
vocabulary most of them are unsure how to pronounce the words, let alone understand their 
meanings. So, as a class we go through the wordlists and I explain what they mean. Sometimes 
this can be done on the big TV via Google. I have found this to be a fantastic tool to help the 
students understand more easily. 
 
Week 1-3— Unit 1 Week 5. This unit is called “Growing and Learning” and looks at how stories 
can help us with our learning. Stories make reading interesting and can be about many different 
topics from history, science, sports or just funny stories that make us laugh. This week’s story 
about landmarks and talks about how these understand our country’s history. Landmarks are 



usually famous buildings. states, monuments or important natural places. They are the places 
that other will identify and associate with a country such as the Statue of Liberty.   
 
Week 4- Review. This week we will review and catch up on Keynotes and Composition Writing.   
 
Grammar  
The majority of our lesson time is spent reading the Core Material reading book. However, a 
portion of the lesson will involve completing a grammar exercise using a grammar workbook.  
 
Grammar lessons usually involve a discussion about the task, accompanied by some examples. 
Students complete the task and help and feedback is given.  
 
The tasks vary in length. Most lessons comprise of the students completing a page in their text 
books. Once they have completed the task they can move on to the next page. 
 
Week 1-3 Unit 1 Week 5. This week we look at simple sentences, compound sentences where 
we join two related sentences by using coordinating conjunctions and, or, but. We also review 
the correct use of commas to create flowing compound sentences. 
 
Week 4 Review. This week we will review and catch up on Keynotes and Composition Writing. 
 
Composition 
 
Composition Class is a fantastic opportunity for the students to do some creative writing. It’s 
quite a short class, just once per week but it gives them a chance to think for themselves and 
write creatively.  
 
A topic is chosen for them such as ‘What I Want to Do When I Grow Up’, after which we have a 
discussion and suggestions are made as to what they might write. After the initial draft is 
finished, their compositions are marked and returned ready for the rewrite the following week. 
 
Week 1-3 People to Travel With Do you like to travel? Do you think people whom you travel 
with make a difference? Why are some people good to travel with and why are some bad? This 
composition explores who you would like to travel with and why. The important aspect of this 
composition is giving reason and identifying why.  
 
Week 4 Review. This week we will review and catch up on Keynotes and Composition Writing. 
 
Keynote Presentations 
 
The Keynote activity involves a different topic where the students research and create an 
interesting and informative presentation which involves questions or statements and 
information relating to the topic. The students can supplement the information with pictures 
and graphics to make it visually stimulating.  The Keynote we will be looking at this month is 



“Why do? and How do?” certain things happen. The students will find questions such as “How 
does bread rise?” and provide interesting and informative answers to produce great 
presentations.   
 
This concludes the monthly newsletter for December. 
 
As always if you have anything you would like to discuss with me, please feel free to leave me a 
message in the weekly communication books. 
 
Until next time, see you soon. 
 
Teacher Eamonn. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Bear Class ESL G3-4 
December Newsletter 

 
ESL  

 

  

 

—  

 

 

Google

 

 

~     

 

 

—   



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

~     

 

 

     

 

 

 

?

 

 

~     ? ? 

?

 

 

      

 

 

? ? ?

 

 

 

 



 

 

Eamonn  

 
 
 


